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BRIEF DESCRIPTION: Providing a specific funding mechanism for making additional
community and technical college faculty salary increment awards.

BACKGROUND: Salary increments are pay increases which are based on years of service
and, in some pay systems, educational attainment.

Classified employees within the state personnel system receive 5 percent increments for
each year of service for a total of five steps for each position. Classified employee
increments are not funded by the Legislature with the assumption that employee turnover
and other savings are sufficient to support the increases. Classified staff in the K-12
system receive increments based on local collective bargaining agreements. Increments are
not funded through the state funding formula; turnover and other locally available sources
are used for classified increment costs.

Certificated instructional staff in the K-12 system receive step increments for longevity and
educational attainment which are funded through the state allocation system. While the
allocation formula is used for state funding purposes, salaries for certificated staff are
negotiated at the local level through collective bargaining.

Faculty salaries in community colleges are negotiated through collective bargaining. State
law limits salary increases related to these agreements to the percentage established by the
Legislature in the appropriations act. The law further states that the collective bargaining
agreements are not binding upon future actions of the Legislature. Because the increases
are limited to specific appropriations, the use of turnover savings for salary increments is
prohibited. Consequently, increments have been foregone when no salary increases have
been provided. Subsequent salary increases were then obligated, by the local agreements,
to fund the deferred increments. As a result, there were periods when faculty no longer
eligible for increments received little or no cost-of-living adjustments even though
legislative appropriation was provided for salary increases. This situation occurred in 1986
and 1987.

The Legislature has provided funds specifically for community college faculty increments in
1991-93, 1994, and the 1995-97 budget. At these times language was included in the
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appropriations act which overrode the statutory provision prohibiting the use of turnover
savings for faculty increments.

SUMMARY: Community and technical college boards of trustees will award faculty salary
increments based on local agreements. The State Board for Community and Technical
Colleges will include in its biennial budgets the cost to fund faculty increments. This cost
should factor in turnover savings. It is the intent of the Legislature that the cost of
increments, excluding turnover savings, be funded by appropriation. The appropriation
shall not exceed one and one half percent of the total faculty base salary. The board will
distribute the funds in a fair and equitable manner. The board will convene a task force to
advise the board on guidelines for fair and equitable distribution.
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